*************************************************
St. John is a Stewardship Parish *****************************************************
March 27, 2011
Third Sunday of Lent
Saturday, March 26

4:00 – Harry I. Hewins, Sr. – 6th Anniversary
Sunday, March 27


8:00 – Mass for the People


9:30 – James Kimball – 10th Anniversary

           11:30 – Arthur Baggia – 3rd Anniversary

           Stephen Baggia – 1st Anniversary

Saturday, April 2


4:00 – Daniel Glover – 2nd Anniversary

Sunday, April 3

8:00 – Paul Garabedian –4th Anniversary


9:30 – Mass of the People

           11:30 – Robert D’Angleo –3rd Anniversary
Please pray for the repose of the soul of:

Elizabeth “Rita” Hayes who passed this week in Ireland.
Banns of Marriage

II—Joshua D. Paige & Christina M. McCarthy

Important Dates
Wed. 3/30 – Respect for Life Presentation 7 pm Church
Sun. 4/10 – Parish Pastoral Council Meeting – 11:30

Wed. 4/13 – Alternate Virtus Training – 6 pm
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Catholics Come Home – This week we hear about water and thirst. With all of the precipitation this winter has brought, it is hard to imagine being thirsty. The Samaritan woman at the well is an important figure in the Gospel. She is an evangelist par excellence leaving her water jug to tell the townspeople what she had heard. John writes: “Many of the Samaritans of that town began to believe in him because of the word of the woman who testified. He told me everything I have done.” We do not know her name but we know that her conversation with Jesus is lengthy. With whom do we need to have a conversation this week? To whom can we bring the news that Jesus offers living water? Invite someone who has been away to come home. Jesus is waiting.
www.CatholicsComeHomeBoston.org
Our Shared Treasure

March 20th Collection: $5,269
Grand Annual:  $41,585
Thank you for your continued generosity
Choir Announcement
Children’s Choir rehearsals for Easter Sunday will take place Monday evenings from 6-7 pm during Lent. Rehearsals will be held in the basement. Please contact Paul Hoffman if you would like to join.
Adult Choir Rehearsals for The Paschal Triduum will take place Monday evenings during Lent from 7:30-9 pm in the church. All are welcome! Please consider joining us as we prepare for these very special liturgies. Contact Paul Hoffman if you would like to join.
300 CLUB
DON’T FORGET TO SIGN UP FOR THE 300 CLUB FOR THIS YEAR.  SEE THE INSERT IN LAST WEEK’S BULLETIN OR FORMS ARE AVAILABLE ON THE USHER’S TABLES AT THE DOORS OF THE CHURCH.
Mass Citizens for Life, Inc.
Learn the latest pro-life issues and how you can help on April 9th! Massachusetts Citizens for Life Convention (8:30am – 4:00pm) and Youth Conference (2:30pm – 7:30pm) at Boston College Law School features national experts on Conscience Right, Constitutionality of Obamacare, Doctor Prescribed Death, and International Population as well as practical training to change the culture and laws. For more information or registration, call 617-242-4199 or visit www.masscitizensforlife.org
This year we have three RCIA candidates who will be entering into full communion with the Catholic Church.  Please keep these people in your prayers as they make this commitment of faith—John Pumphery, Lisa Statkiewicz, and Franceska Wahlberg.
Note from the Finance Council

The Finance Council budgeted $215,800 for the offertory collection from July 1 through
February of this year. The offertory receipts were $26, 257.72 below the budget. If you have weekends to “make up” this would be a good time to do so.
Please keep the following in your prayers: 
Fr. Moses Akebule, Joan Hoffman, Betty & Bill DiPietro, Bob Small, Maureen Ronan, Diane Naugthton, Paul & Mary Wright, Tim Ayers, William F. Borden, Cecelia Curran, Jackie Monahan, Ryan Cuffe, Priscilla Sullivan, Frances D’Arcangelo, Kristina D’Arcangelo, John D’Arcangelo, Charlene D’Arcangelo, Gianna Cuccarello, Donna Dvorak, Peg LaFleur, Chip Langer, George Corr, Mary & Louis O’Donnell, Jerry & Arlene Belliveau, Pam and Vince Adornato, Dorothy Howe, and Brendan Hanrahan.
    If you know someone who is in need for healing, physical, emotional, spiritual, marital and/or family prayers, please contact Debbie at the Rectory at 508-378-4207.
                   ST JOHN SCHOLARSHIPS

St. John Parish will award four $500 scholarships to graduating high school seniors.  Applicants should be confirmed members of the parish who regularly worship with us and are involved in the life of the parish.  A committee will screen the applications and schedule an interview with each applicant.  Applications are available at the rectory and need to be submitted by May 1, 2011.
Catholic Appeal
Our appreciation goes out to all parishioners at St. John who have made a gift to the 2011 Catholic Appeal. The Appeal is to our Archdiocese what the weekly offertory is to our parish. If you have not yet made your gift, please consider making a pledge this weekend. We have received $7,495 from 52 households, reaching 36.6% of our parish goal of $20,500. Remember, our parish will receive 25 percent of all funds we raise above our goal. For more information, please visit 
www.BostonCatholicAppeal.com or call 617-779-3700. Thank you!
Lent is a time of love, prayer, reflection, forgiveness and sacrifice.  As you follow your journey through Lent, please remember that the church asks us to observe no meat on Fridays and also to fast on Good Friday.
The Alternate Virtus Training for those who could not make the last training is scheduled for Thursday, 4/13.

Dear Friends,
 Last Friday evening was a wonderful evening for St. John’s.  Our first annual St. Patrick’s celebration could not have been more successful.  Over 125 parishioners and friends came together at the Commercial Club to help make this fundraiser successful-about $3,500 was raised.  Bill Hubert of the Commercial Club, could not have been a more gracious and generous host- thanks Bill. The food was simply delicious. A special thank you goes to Kevin and Nancy Smith, whose culinary ability never ceases to amaze me. I want to also thank their co-workers, David Sale and Butch Burton, all of you did a fantastic job. 

The Fund Raising Committee did an awesome job organizing this great event.  Without their efforts this great Irish celebration would not have happened and so a very special thank you goes out to Bob Katilis, Jane Piver, Denise  Robichaud, Paula Pena and Tony Lonergan. They are already working on the next fund raiser-the 50/50 raffle. 

This past Thursday our second graders made their First Reconciliation.  The children were great -- very eager and very well trained.  This is a very important sacrament as we all have a need to admit our faults and imperfections from time to time.  The evening began at 5:00 with a delicious dinner for seven area priests who heard the confessions of not only the children but also the many adults who were present as well.  I want to thank my staff who prepared and served the dinner.  I also want to thank the priests, without whose assistance this evening would not have been so special. 

Finally, I want to acknowledge one of our high school students, Bridget Thompson, who is also a Eucharistic Minister and a Peer Minister at St. John’s.  Bridget was featured in the Brockton Enterprise on Monday under the heading “Making the Grade.” She was chosen as an outstanding representative of East Bridgewater High School and so, indeed, she is.  She is also an outstanding representative of St. John’s Parish.  Bridget’s grandmother is Doris Thompson, who is my secretary.      




Fr. Wally
DAILY LENTEN SCHEDULE


MONDAYS –6:00 pm — ADORATION 


6:30 pm -- CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY AND BENEDICTION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT





WEDNESDAY--FRIDAY—MASS AT 6:30 PM.





CONFESSIONS WILL BE HEARD FROM 7-7:30 FOLLOWING THE MASS—THESE SERVICES WILL TAKE PLACE IN OUR CHAPEL








